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Stephenson College is committed to meeting the needs of all of its students whether they are enrolled onto a mainstream study programme, or the SEND provision, or are an apprentice. We have high expectations of our students, and use person-centred approaches to understand (and respond to) the diverse nature of individual students’ learning styles and support needs. 
The ALS policy is updated annually and explains how Stephenson College identify those students with SEND, and assess their needs. Link to the ALS Policy POL066 
Stephenson College is also committed to ensuring that the parents of students with SEN are consulted both annually (through Education Health and Care Plan review meeting/Support Plan meetings) and also by way of planned meetings throughout the year (such as parents evenings), and meetings put in place when required. Parents/Carers and young people are welcome to voice any concerns they may have at any time. Their concerns would be taken seriously and appropriate action taken to address these concerns. The SENCO would conduct an initial screening assessment, or review initial screening results which would form the basis of any further intervention which would need to take place. If the concerns were primarily about young person engagement or behaviour, the SENCO will conduct initial observations of students to assess their needs, consult with tutors through the referral process and speak with the young person using the Person Centred Planning approach developing an action plan to address concerns. Both parents and young people would then be invited into college to meet with the SENCO, discuss the findings of the assessments and move forward with a plan. The use of the Graduated Approach to SEND (SEND Code of Practice 2014) is at the heart of what we do at Stephenson College.
Assessment and Review of all planning related to students with SEN is a priority for the ALS team at the college (including Action Planning for those students with an Education Health and Care Plan). Students with EHCPs have at least one annual review meeting per academic year. The purpose of this meeting is to ensure that students are working well towards the achievement of their outcomes. The college uses the Person-Centred Approach in all review meeting, and this means that parents, the students themselves and tutors all make a contribution to the review in the form of written reports. Students with SEND support plans are also subject to the graduated approach, as the support plan feeds directly into an application for a statutory assessment. 
The college also works with secondary mainstream and secondary specialist schools to put in place robust and appropriate transition arrangements for students coming to the college. Students are invited into the college during unstructured times initially, and then this is extended to include hour long sessions. Once students with EHCPs enter the college a formal review meeting takes place to establish a clear pathway for students, and to create Preparing for Adulthood outcomes. An action plan is then created, which is regularly monitored and reviewed. 
The effective teaching of SEND is important, and this is monitored through the college’s quality control procedures. In addition, within the SEND curriculum, there is an emphasis on Maths and English skills development (through qualifications), and RARPA (Recognising and Recording Progress and Achievement). All members of staff are fully experienced in the teaching of SEND, and robust CPD activities take place. The work of students is scrutinised through IV (Internal Verification) and EV (External Verification) procedures, such as work sampling and scrutiny and lesson observation. There is a clear emphasis on raising standards across the curriculum and on ensuring that effective support of students by Learning Support Assistants (LSAs) ensures that students are encouraged to develop their independent learning skills.
For those students with SEND who have been designated High Needs working within the mainstream college environment, the SENCO is committed to ensuring that their experience within the classroom meets their needs. Therefore the SENCO works alongside the quality assurance team to conduct lesson observations, with a focus on High Needs students, and the progress they make. 
The work of the LSA team is also closely monitored. There are essentially two tiers of LSA support within the college. Those who support in a general capacity students who are identified as having particular learning difficulties, and those who support students on a 1:1 or small group basis who have been identified as high needs. The process of quality assuring the work that they do, has been developed by the SENCO, and focuses on eight key professional standards that inform the Performance Management review processes for all LSAs. This means that any learning walks, lesson observations and performance management review meetings that are conducted drive up the professional standards of all of our LSAs. In addition, LSAs attend bespoke training commensurate with their role. 
Students within the college who have been identified with SEND can access loan equipment (such as laptops) with specialist equipment. The college prides itself on its use of software to aid learning. For example, Read and Write Gold is used for students who struggle with reading to aid reading the documentation required for their courses. In addition, the High Needs Budget is used to procure other specialist software such as Dragon, which is designed to aid students with difficulties in writing. The college’s modern facilities enable students with physical disabilities to navigate safely around the college, and lift keys are provided where appropriate. In addition, the college timetable can be altered to ensure students with sight impairments, physical disabilities or social and emotional needs can navigate the college at less busy times. 
The college is in the process of developing extra-curricular enrichment activities for students with and without SEND. Within the SEND area, the college has already set up and run a lunchtime nutrition club, which enables students with SEND to socialise whilst developing independence skills through cooking. The SEND department has also developed Intervention Sessions which are delivered by LSAs in the areas of Social Communication Skills, Handwriting Skills, Money Management, Typing Skills and Stress Management. External Specialists are also working with the college to provide robust Speech, Language and Communication sessions to students who have been identified as having a need. The SEND curriculum has been updated to include the use of RARPA, which enables students to develop discrete skills through the setting of targets. The college also hold a variety of tutorial activities such as safety awareness, in which outside agencies such as the police are invited into the college to work with students. There are also options for all students to take part in sports and physical activity.  
Within the mainstream curriculum, the college provides students with Progress Coaches who work with students in a pastoral capacity. Within the SEND curriculum the students’ welfare is monitored by Pastoral Learning Support Assistants. Bullying is taken very seriously by the college, and robust disciplinary procedures are in place to monitor bullying in all its forms. The college’s Anti-Bullying policy underpins the work that the college undertakes in this area. All students within the college have access to pastoral support whether in the form of Progress Coaches (Study Programme Students), Pastoral Learning Support Assistants (SEN Pathways Programme), or Apprenticeship Liaison Advisers and Coordinator there is a point for contact for all students. In addition, the college has an on-site Counsellor who sees referred students on a regular basis. The college also works closely with outside organisations such as Social Services (Adult and Children’s Social Care and Early Help) and students are referred directly by the college or they are signposted to the organisations. 
All complaints are treated with the highest level of confidentiality, and are responded to by the appropriate manager within five days of the original complaint. Depending on the nature of complaints, there are safeguards in place for vulnerable students to work with Learning Support or Pastoral workers on complaints. The college’s complaints policy underpins this work, and all complaints and resolutions are brought before that corporation for review. 
As part of the colleges regular monitoring of students with SEND, parents are correctly signposted to appropriate support for themselves and for students. The college works closely with external agencies such as Educational Psychology, Parent Partnership, Adult and Children’s Social Care and Autism Outreach, to ensure that the highest level of support is provided for students. 
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